
HOUR OF DESTINY

Africa by nicans ot St. Helena and Ascension
as well as her African colonies, vvhilst the
outlet from the Red Sea to thc Straits of
Bab-el-Mandeb is closed by the Island of
Perim. The road to the Pacific proceeds
further through the Straits of Malacca, and
at this Spot a British Naval Harbour was
recently built at Singapore. It should be
possible for the European States by construc-
tion of railways to free themselves of Eng-
land's iordship of the water routes, and
Russia succeeded in establishing a connection
with the Pacific by means of the Siberian
Railway, but the desire, thereby to obtain a
constantly open harbour, was frustrated with
the help of Japan. Germany commenced the
construction of the Anatolian and Bagdad
Railway

;
but soon thereafter England suc-

ceeded in wresting from Turkey the im-
portant terminusKoweit and so multiplied the
obstacles which she was ah-eady in a position
to impose to the outlet from the Persian Gulf
by possession of the Island of Bahrain and the
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